
              Prayer and Praise – February 26, 2025  
“I waited patiently for the Lord;  

He turned to me and heard my cry.” 

                           Psalm 40:1 (NIV) 

 

Please share with your congregation or with other interested individuals. Thank you for praying and caring. 
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Kenya: Field Director Charles Omina shares they are planting two new churches next June in Sikinga and 

Kimwanga. Please pray for these new church plants. Also he shared that one of the members of the Open Bible 

Church in Ndengelwa lost her husband. Please pray for her and the family.  

 

Tijuana, Mexico: Missionaries Travis and Heather Hunsaker shared: “At Puente de Amistad we have already led 

four mission teams this year! Village Christian School from Sun Valley, California, came and built a house for a 

family in need. Creekside Christian School, led by Pastor Christie Hendrickson, brought their eighth grade students 

for a hands-on experience with ministry in another culture. Spirit Midwest of Granger, Iowa brought a team and 

led a three-day conference for local pastors. 42 North Ministries from Iowa Falls, Iowa, is wrapping up their trip 

today. They have been repairing roofs on two previously built homes and ministering at the rehabilitation centers 

here in Tijuana. It is a blessing to see how the Lord works through each and every team with their strengths and 

gifts!” 

 

Executive Director, Vince McCarty, is visiting the Puente de Amistad base this week where he is conducting 

strategic planning with Puente staff. Pray for the guidance and direction of the Lord.  

 

Paraguay: Field director Julian Paredes, and the church will have a pastors reunion on Saturday, March 1.  It will 

be a time of fasting and prayer. Please pray for all the pastors who are joining this wonderful event. May God 

guide this time of fellowship and worship, and refresh and strengthen their spirit in Him. 

 

Cuba: Mission Esperanza Director David Bethany will travel to Cuba this week to work alongside Field Director 

David Moreno on all the preparations for the Open Bible Pastors Conference in May, which will host over 400 

pastors and leaders. Please continue to pray for pastors and people in Cuba.  

 

Notice: There will be no Prayer and Praise next week. 

 

 

 

Global Harvest Offering 2024-2025: 

Would you join the Multiply France team by giving an offering that will help our 
pastors reach their communities? Our priority will be to provide funds so that our 
Open Bible leadership in France can plant more churches and spread the Gospel of 
Christ.  

Donations can be made online at openbible.org/MultiplyFrance or by mailing a check 
payable to Open Bible Churches and write “Multiply France” in the memo line to our 
address below.  
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